
CLOSED. Follow signed detour. 

Tuesday (12/12) from 8 pm to 6 am, US 183 at Vargas Road will be reduced to 

one lane. Officers will be directing traffic at the intersection. 

Wednesday (12/13) from 8 pm to 6 am, US 183 at Thompson Lane will be reduced 

to one lane. Officers will be directing traffic at the intersection. 

Thursday (12/14) from 8 pm to 10 pm, there will be a rolling road block closure of 

US 183 in both directions between 51st Street and Technicenter Drive. Expect 

delays. 

All closures are weather permitting and subject to change. Please visit 

www.183South.com and check the daily tweets on @183South for up to date 

construction activity and lane closures. 

About 183 South: 

The Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority is building a new tolled expressway with three lanes in each direction 

on an eight-mile section of US 1.83 between US 290 and SH 71. In addition, the Mobility Authority will be 

reconstructing and improving the non-tolled US 183 general purpose lanes and adding $25 million worth of 

pedestrian and bicyclist facilities. The project will open in phases between 2019 and 2020, offering greater mobility for 

all users of the corridor. 

You are receiving this update from the Central Texas Regional Mobility Authority because you visited the 183 South 

Project web site and submitted a request to receive project updates. These alerts are designed to provide you with 

the most up-to-date information about the project during the construction phase. The activities described in this 

update are subject to change. 

Questions? Call our 24/7 hotline at 512-640-0060 
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Traffic Alert: 183 South 

Work continues along US 183, including bridge construction, roadway 

installation, and utility upgrades. 

The following closures are scheduled to occur tonight, this weekend, and 

next week: 

Friday and Saturday (12/8-9) from 8 pm to 6 am, and Sunday (12/10) from 6 pm to 

6 am, the US 183 southbound frontage road will be reduced to one lane between 

US 290 and Manor/Springdale Road. 

Friday (12/8) from 8 pm to 6 am, the US 183 southbound mainlanes will be 

reduced to one lane between US 290 and Loyola Lane. 

Sunday through Thursday (12/10-14) from 10 pm to 6 am, the US 183 southbound 

mainlanes will be closed over the Colorado River. Traffic will detour by exiting at 

Bolm Road, traveling through Levander Loop to Airport Drive, taking Airport Drive 

to the Montopolis/US 183 bridge and onward to southbound US 183. Expect 

Delays. If headed to the airport for an early morning flight, plan ahead. 

Monday through Thursday (12/11-14) from 8 pm to 6 am, Montopolis Drive at US 

183 will be closed. All traffic will detour further down US 183 southbound and turn 

right on Vargas Road. Then make a right on Ponca Street to reach Montopolis 

Drive. 

Monday and Tuesday (12/11-12) from 12 midnight to 6 am, the exit to Airport 

Boulevard, Cesar Chavez, 5th, and 7th Street from northbound US 183 WILL BE 


